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Background
On February 1, 2012, the Secretary General presented the document entitled "A Strategic Vision of the OAS," which contains proposals for strengthening OAS capacity to respond to the needs of the member states (document CP/doc.4673/11).
In order to consider the proposal presented by the Secretary General, the Permanent Council adopted a procedure and a schedule of activities contained in document CP/doc.4687/12 rev. 3 of May 2, 2012.
Based on the work of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP), the Permanent Council proceeded, on June 28, 2012, to transmit the list of mandates prepared by the CAAP to the permanent committees and to the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CIDI), in order for each body to prepare a proposed prioritization of mandates taking into consideration the "A Strategic Vision of the OAS" document with respect to the resolutions within its sphere of responsibility.
On December 5, 2012, the Permanent Council received the reports of the permanent committees and CIDI on the status of the mandates prioritization exercise. In light of the progress made, the Permanent Council decides as follows:
Amendment to the procedure and schedule for prioritizing mandates
1.
The Permanent Council extends until the second half of March 2013 the time allowed for the permanent committees and the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CIDI) to conclude their prioritization of mandates proposal taking into consideration the Strategic Vision document with respect to the resolutions corresponding to their sphere of responsibility.
2.
To facilitate their work, the Secretariat will provide interpretation and translation of documents to the permanent committees (and CIDI) that so request.
3.
The Permanent Council takes note of the request by CIDI and the Committee on Hemispheric Security to remit to the competent body certain mandates that were originally assigned to them and asks the Secretariat to provide that body with the relevant information so that the screening exercise can continue. The General Committee should therefore be given the relevant mandates and should establish a working group to carry out the prioritization exercise it is mandated to do. The Secretariat is kindly requested to deal with any other requests for re-channeling of mandates that it may receive from other committees.
4.
The Permanent Council decides that mandates, as defined in document CP/CAAP-2977/08 add. 1 corr. 1, that derive from ministerial meetings and the Summits of the Americas process shall be included in this exercise by the body that is responsible for executing them.
5.
The Permanent Council requests the Chairs of the working groups reviewing mandates of the permanent committees and CIDI to present it during January 2013, for its approval, with a proposed set of criteria for prioritizing mandates in a uniform and coordinated manner, in order to enable the mandates prioritization process to be completed by the deadline indicated in paragraph 1, above.
6.
The Permanent Council shall continue, as a matter of priority and in the manner it deems suitable, public dialogue aimed at determining the best ways of achieving the purposes for which the OAS was founded. This dialogue shall attempt to reach conclusions that serve as guidelines for a definitive prioritization of the mandates the Organization must pursue.
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